
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
In accordance with New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection Administrative 
Order 2021-2025, the Passaic Valley Sewerage Commission (“PVSC”) will hold a virtual 
public hearing for the purpose of receiving oral and/or written comments on its Title V Air 
Permit Modification Application submitted to the New Jersey Department of 
Environmental Protection on July 2, 2021. The virtual hearing will be held on April 26, 
2022, from 6:00 pm to 8:30 p.m. and will be hosted by an independent facilitator. Please 
click here to register.  
 
PVSC will also receive and consider written comments for 60 days. The written comment 
period will end at 4:15 pm on Friday, June 3, 2022. No comments will be accepted 
thereafter. Comments should be addressed to Mr. John Rotolo, Chief Engineer, Passaic 
Valley Sewerage Commission, 600 Wilson Avenue, Newark, NJ 07105. PVSC will 
respond to all timely-submitted comments. 
 
The requested modification to its current Title V Air Permit would allow PVSC to operate 
a Standby Power Generation Facility (the “SPGF”) in accordance with the specifications 
set forth in the application. The SPGF is one integral part of an overall hazard mitigation 
program previously approved by the Federal Emergency Management Agency and 
NJDEP. Interested parties are encouraged to review the complete Title V Air Permit 
Modification Application, along with an accompanying compliance statement, both of 
which can be accessed on-line at http://www.bit.ly/SPGFProject. Printed copies of the Title 
V Air Permit Modification Application and the compliance statement are currently 
available at the following depositories: 

 
Newark Public Library, 5 Washington Street, Newark, NJ 07101 
Jersey City Public Library, 472 Jersey Avenue, Jersey City, NJ 07302 
Paterson Public Library, 250 Broadway, Paterson, NJ 07501 
Johnson Public Library, 274 Main Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601 
Elizabeth Public Library, 11 South Broad Street, Elizabeth, NJ 07202 

 
Printed copies are also available upon written request from: 
John Rotolo, Chief Engineer 
Passaic Valley Sewerage Commission 
600 Wilson Avenue 
Newark, NJ 07105 
Phone: (973) 817-5962 
jrotolo@pvsc.com 
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